St. Luke’s Catholic Primary School

September Newsletter
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Welcome to all our children and their families to the new academic year.  We hope you have all enjoyed the sunshine and are refreshed and raring to go as we start this year.  A special welcome to our new pupils who join us for the first time in various classes across the school.  Finally welcome to Miss Clayton who joins the teaching staff and will work jointly with Mrs. Winder in Year 1.

Accidents will happen

We hope all our children survived the summer holiday without too many mishaps and accidents.  Unfortunately Mr. Nellis was not so lucky as h e fell off his bike, this resulted in a broken neck.  Fortunately his is recovering but it will be quite a few weeks before he is able to resume teaching duties.  
Miss Hampson will be covering Year 5 for the next few weeks until Mr. Nellis returns.

School Uniform
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As a new school year starts please help us to keep track of uniform by ensuring all items of clothing are clearly marked with your child’s name.  Thank you to all parents who ensure children abide by school rules and keep to the regulation school uniform with black sensible shoes and no jewellery except stud earrings.  We remind parents that all children should wear the St. Luke’s jumper or cardigan with the school badge.  This is now available in good quality knitted styles.  Order forms are available from the school office.

Holidays in Term Time

Due to changes in Government guidelines we are no longer able to authorise holidays in term time.  The impact of this will be that any absences due to holidays will be marked as unauthorised.  Knowsley does have the authority to impose fines but it is like to affect only those pupils whose attendance falls below 95% which equals 10 days absence over the whole year.  Please help our attendance by ensuring your child is in school every day possible.
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Punctuality

Junior children should arrive in school before 8.50 a.m. and Infant children before 8.55 a.m.  The children’s entrance door will be closed at 9.00 a.m. to ensure everyone starts lessons promptly.  

Oh La La!

The children in the Juniors will be taking French lessons from this term.  We have changed from Spanish to French to allow continuity as most of the children move the St. Edmund Arrowsmith where they no longer offer Spanish.  We will also benefit from a French language assistant who will teach each class. 

Money in School
We would like to remind parents that all money sent into school for any reason should be put in an envelope marked with your child’s name with the exact amount and a description i.e. “Katie Perry £8.50p Dinner Money”.  All money is banked daily and we do not keep change on school premises.   

School Meals
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School dinners for this new year are priced at £1.70p per day.  Children in Reception and Year 1 should bring £8.50p in advance each Friday.  The money should be in an envelope marked with your child’s name.  Children in Years 2, 3, 4, 5, and 6 should bring £1.70p each day and pay at the till.  Our school meals service provides an excellent value meal which is nutritionally balanced for a healthy lifestyle.  Obviously we would encourage all parents to use this facility but we do recognise your right to provide a packed lunch.  Please note that whilst we cannot check your child’s lunch we do notice that many children “bin” the healthy choices and eat only the crisps and sweets. 

Tour of Britain
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Years 5 and 6 are going to Knowsley Safari Park to watch Stage Three of “The Tour of Britain” on Tuesday, 17th September. This is a fantastic opportunity for the children to see international riders taking part in this prestigious event.
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Please also help us to keep the children safe by using the Church car park to drop off and collect children.  This also applies if you are collecting children from the Nursery.  Please do not drive onto the school premises.
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Phone Numbers
Please inform school immediately with any changes in contact phone numbers.  It is essential we have up to date information to contact parents in the case of an emergency.  If you get a new mobile phone please make us top of your list of people to tell of the change. 
Homework
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As we start a new academic year we ask for your support by ensuring your child completes all homework tasks on the due date.  This really does have a positive impact on your child’s education.  If you have any queries about homework, do not hesitate to speak to the class teacher.  Don’t believe a child who says “we never get homework”!!!

Non Uniform Day

Our next non uniform day will be on Friday, 27th September when the children will have the opportunity to wear their own clothes for a donation of £1 towards school fund.  As this is a special concession if your child is unable to bring in £1 they must come to school in uniform.
Midday Supervisor
If anyone is interested in helping out at lunchtime as a Midday Supervisor please pick up an application form from the school office.

Birthdays

[image: image9.wmf]We wish the following children who will celebrate their special day this month.  Happy Birthday!

Steven Vazhappillil, Ben Dooley, Kieron Dinn, Joe Parry, 
John Paul Spencer, Abigail Yates, Christie Lalu, Pradishkar Satishkar, Louie Fitzsimmons, Ben Collins, Charlie Groves, 

Thom Williams, Joseph Kelly, Aisha McDonough, Anish Varsha, Annelise McBride, Courtney Taylor.
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